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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 27, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Harris.  Also present: Selectmen Ms. Pitt and Mrs. Paight.
Police Chief Lyons and Prosecutor Martha Jacques joined the Selectmen to discuss upcoming cases.  Ms. Jacques left at 4:35 pm.  Chief Lyons left at 4:50 pm.

Hamilton Richardson, Town Electrical Inspector, joined the meeting at 4:50 pm.  He updated the Selectmen on multiple electrical problems at the trailer park that are a safety hazard to residents.  One of the issues resulted in a fire this week on Evergreen Lane. The park management has not corrected the issues after multiple communications from both Mr. Richardson and the Selectmen.  The State inspectors are visiting the site on Friday.  Mr. Richardson reported that six properties in the park are involved.
At 5:00 pm, Fire Chief John Manning, Building Inspector Mike Wilber and Plumbing Inspector Scott Filimonov joined the meeting.  The discussion continued.  Ms. Pitt asked if PSNH was aware of the situation.  Chief Manning said that an electrical meter was requested to be removed after the fire.  A park electrician has set up temporary power to the resident.  Mr. Richardson also reported that PSNH had made repeated reports of the issues to the park management with no results. 

It was agreed that after the State inspectors visit on Friday, a certified letter will be sent to the park with the list of repairs necessary and the deadline for completion.  If the park does not complete the repairs promptly, it was determined that PSNH will be instructed to disconnect the power to the effected residents for safety reasons.
John Manning left at 6:10 pm.  Scott Filimonov and Hamilton Richardson left at 6:30 pm.
The Selectmen discussed several current building permits with Mike Wilber.  Mr. Wilber left at 6:45 pm.

Mrs. Paight moved to adjourn at 6:50 pm.  Seconded by Ms. Pitt.  Vote was unanimous.

Submitted by,

Gina Paight
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